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Dear 7th and 8th Grade Sager School Parents,
 
One of the greatest responsibilities that we have as educators is guiding students in the comprehension, 
processing, and appreciation of historic moments. Inauguration Day is both historic and celebratory, as the 
peaceful transition of power is the most tangible hallmark of America’s democratic system. We feel both 
honored and humbled to have the opportunity to play a role in the civic development of your children as 
we share these moments with them. 
 
Did you know that according to the 20th Amendment of the United State Constitution (1933), the 
incoming administration officially begins at precisely noon (EST)? That is why the presidential swear 
in ceremony is always scheduled to be at exactly that hour. Considering this, we made the decision to 
dedicate a full class period (10:27-11:27) to our sharing in, and observing of, this historic moment. Leading up 
to the swear in ceremony, students engaged in discussions about their expectations for the day and what 
advice they would give to the incoming president. Students also discussed the decision to have the 
inauguration take place in its usual outdoor location, in light of the violent events that took place at the 
U.S. Capitol on January 6th. Before, during, and after the presidential swear in, we streamed live coverage 
from various news sources, including CNN, Fox News, and MSNBC. It is our core belief that exposure to 
various and conflicting perspectives is indispensable in fostering the development of critical thinkers and 
civic minded people. In the words of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., “The function of education is to teach one 
to think intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus character – that is the goal of true education.”
 
While we recognize that the threat of more violence was a heartbreaking possibility on this day, we 
resolved that rather than shielding our older students from this harsh reality, our responsibility to facilitate 
their experiencing history must be prioritized. We acknowledge that no plan is perfect, mistakes have been 
made in the past, and we are ever evolving in how we craft these unforgettable experiences for students. 
 
Thank you again for entrusting us with the sacred task of educating your children on days of celebration, 
complication, sorrow, and even on regular Wednesdays. Please feel free to reach out to either of us with 
comments, questions, or concerns.
 
Harrison Staple                                                           Nanci Caplan
7-8 Social Studies Teacher                                         7-8 Sager School Principal
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Hometown: Deerfield, IL
Current City: Chicago
University: University of Wisconsin - Madison  |  Finance and Management
Currently: Wealth Advisor, Strategic Wealth Partners
Camp: Ramah Wisconsin
 
Adam always knew he wanted to work in a field where he could help
people navigate crucial moments in their lives. Initially, he dreamed of
becoming a therapist. However, he feels that being a Wealth Manager isn’t
“a whole lot different.” In his job, he forges strong and meaningful relationships 
with clients. While he enjoys helping them build their investment portfolios, he 
has an even stronger passion for helping clients with all other areas of financial 
planning (i.e. tax planning, estate planning, education planning and insurance 
planning).
 
When Adam is not working, he serves on the board of Chicago House, an 
organization that supports individuals impacted by HIV/AIDS and the broader 
LGBTQ+ community with housing, health, and employment support. He has 
also developed a niche financial planning practice geared towards serving 
the LGBTQ+ community. “This is an incredibly under-served community with 
unique financial planning needs,” he says. Recently, he published an article
exploring several financial planning opportunities for those in the LGBTQ+ 
community. He does this while reflecting on his own experiences and
challenges that he has faced as a gay man.

Adam credits Schechter with his desire to work hard and give back to the
community. “My time at Schechter taught me to be a proud member of the 
Jewish community and to be a mensch,” he says. “Schechter isn’t just about 
getting an incredible Jewish education, it’s also about building life-long
relationships.”
 
Adam still speaks with his Schechter friends on a daily basis and often gets 
together with them for Shabbat dinners. He would like to give a shoutout to his 
parents for giving him the opportunity to attend Schechter.

https://www.stratwealth.com/lgbtq-financial-planning-challenges-opportunities-and-my-own-perspective/


